411 Brixton Avenue St. Lambert, P.Q.\* November 19, 1962

Dear Mr. Maclean,

Thank-you for your letter of Nov. 5, and for the observations.

Although only three Centres are taking part in the "Search" part of this programme, quantity and quality are increasing.

I don't know if we are due for another bright comet yet, but we are overdue for another bright Nova. During this Century there has been an an average of one bright nova about every 10 years or less --- yet it's been about 20 years since the last bright one.

Again, I thank you for the reports.

Yours truly

Jim Low